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Alberta Infrastructure thanks the community 
for its continued patience and support as 
construction on the Foothills Medical Centre 
Cogeneration Facility nears completion.

What happened in 2025?   
In 2025, several milestones were achieved bringing 
the project closer to completion. The final milestone is 
dependent on stable weather conditions and is  
scheduled to be completed in spring, prior to the  
facility becoming operational.

When will it be operational? 
The Foothills Medical Centre Cogeneration Facility is 
expected to be operational by mid-2026. Moving forward, 
construction work will continue within the facility, and 
exterior work is expected to be minimal.

Once operational, will there  
be more steam releases?
As the facility approaches completion, shorter steam 
releases are anticipated as part of the commissioning 
process. For operation, the two generators and their 
piping are designed to minimize steam releases and 
releases would only occur to balance the system.  
We apologize for any inconvenience or disruption  
this may cause. 

Can I access the area  
during construction? 
Safety remains our top priority – for both the public 
and the workers on site. Thank you for your continued 
patience. While most areas around the site are now 
accessible, please continue to follow signage and respect 
construction barriers while work continues at the site. 
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What if I have concerns or questions?  
If you have any questions, comments, or concerns, please 
contact our project team by phone (1-877-236-1698) or by email 
PowerFMC@gov.ab.ca.

Project updates continue to be provided on the project 
website. Scan the QR code or search “Foothills Medical Centre 
Cogeneration Initiative” in your preferred search engine. 
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